CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANSANFFRIAD GLYN CEIRIOG COMMUNITY C OUNCIL
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on the 25th May 2017
1. PRESENT: Dafydd Morris; (Chair); Eric Evans: Mair Evans; Eric Jones; Anne Morris; Julie     Jeffreys; Jeffrey Davies; Barbara Roberts; Sarah Davies; Trevor Bates; Jean Davies (Clerk)

2.         WELCOME AND APOLOGIES: Clerk welcomed all present.  This was the first meeting     of the Council since the election.  All Councillors had been co-opted and signed the Declaration of Office form and were given a copy of Code of Conduct for Councillors.

3. Election of Chair and Deputy Chair – Clerk thanked Councillor Morris for his hard work as Chair of the Council for the last two years.  The elected deputy Chair was Linda Hughes who had recently resigned from the Council.  Therefore, there was a vacancy for both Chair and Deputy Chair.  Following a voting process Councillor Barbara Roberts was elected Chair for the next two years and Councillor Sarah Davies Deputy Chair

4. The minutes of the last Annual General Meeting (2015) was accepted as a true record of the meeting and signed accordingly

5. [bookmark: _GoBack]       The Clerk had already circulated the annual Clerk’s report details of which were as      follows: -
[bookmark: _Hlk513799645]During April 2016 and March 2017 11 Council meetings were scheduled. 
Following the death of Councillor Angela James who had served on this Council for many years, Sarah Davies was co-opted on to the Council.
Due to demands on its resources, North Wales Police representation was reduced from monthly to quarterly during the year.  Whilst this is disappointing Councillors find their contribution helpful as it provides an opportunity to discuss issues/concerns.   Councillors appreciate the hard work of PCSO Sawyer and Griffiths.
The Council has over the twelve months been working hard to improve services for residents within the community.  In May last year the Council was approached by North Wales Ambulance Service to assist with establishing a First Responder Team and in June a public meeting was held at Canolfan Ceiriog.  The Ambulance Service during this meeting outlined what was expected of a First Responder and it was encouraging that several residents volunteered to train as a First Responder and help set a team up.  
Whilst establishing such a team is aimed at saving lives, the Council were also of the opinion that it should make enquiries regarding possibly purchasing a defibrillator which would be available for the public to use in cases of emergency.  Fortunately, the Wrexham Triathlon Club offered to donate a defibrillator and the landlord of the Glyn Valley agreed to have the defibrillator installed outside the hotel.  I am pleased to say that at the time of writing this report, that the defibrillator has at least been installed and it is hoped to have a ‘launch/raise awareness’ event in June with the press invited to attend.  Councillors are very grateful to the Wrexham Triathlon for their very generous donation and also to the Glyn Valley hotel for agreeing to have the defibrillator situated there.
An on-going issue is the lack of a cash dispenser (ATM) in the village following Cash Zone’s decision not to replace the ATM that was very badly vandalised.  Following lengthy discussions with both HSBC and Cash Zone, it is now hoped that an ATM will be located at the Cross Stores in the next few months.  This should help residents avoid journeys to Chirk or Llangollen where the nearest ATM’s are currently situated.  
The Community Agent scheme continues to develop.  Mrs Bates has been working very hard to promote the project with professionals such as local GP’s, district nurses and social services.  She has also developed new groups such as games group and Paned a Sgwrs as well as continuing to further develop groups such as the Nordic walking group. The aim of all of this work is to enable older residents to socialise, meet friends and hopefully have a better quality of life.
The Council continues to manage and fund the opening and caretaking of the public toilets in the village.  Given the number of public conveniences that have been, and remain closed, in villages and towns much larger that Glyn Ceiriog, this is quite an achievement.  It is particularly valuable to those families who regularly use the playing field as well as to those visiting the village.  Once the lease with WCBC has been agreed, plans are afoot to try and improve the toilets which is of course, dependant on the cost and whether the Council can attract any funding/grants to cover the work.
During the summer there was concern expressed by residents regarding the closure of the bus company that was providing a service to the Valley.  This happened very quickly resulting in no service whatsoever from Chirk to Llanarmon DC for a number of weeks.  Representations were made to WCBC and the Lead Councillor for Transport on the Council regarding the Valley’s the inconvenience this was causing to residents who had no other means of transport.  Fortunately, the service was eventually resumed by another company and it is hoped that this situation will remain.
The precept figure for 2016/17 remained at £22,000 and has done so for a number of years. The Council continues to support charities and organisations that benefits residents within the community such as the Memorial Institute and Canolfan Ceiriog and it is hoped will continue to do so despite the continued pressures on budget.   Due to budget constraints Community Councils are being asked to take responsibility for some services previously provided by local authorities.  Whilst the Council always approaches such requests in an objective impartial manner its aim at the outset is to improve services to residents of the community.  
As Clerk to this Council I am confident that it will continue to work hard to be effective in improving facilities and services to the residents of this community.
6. Financial Report 2016/17 – The Clerk had prepared a statement of expenditure and income for the financial year.  The Chair signed the documents which will now be sent to Grant Thornton, External auditors.  
